Respected Sir/Madam,

I’'m writing regarding Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 2010. | personally
believe that this bill lacks fairness and shouldn’t be implemented.

If someone has applied for the Permanent Residency and he/she has been waiting for
the decision which is taking more than 2 years. Now if the conditions for the application
have changed, then the applicant should not be held responsible for that.

Now with this law the Minister would be able to cancel the applications which are
awaiting decisions. | believe the applicants should be made aware before hand about the
consequences, not when they have applied and waiting for their applications outcome.

In short I will request that the Minister should look at the fairness of the law and make
appropriate amendments.

Regards



